
 

Dear Grace Family, 

 

“So do not fear, for I am with you; do not be dismayed,  
for I am your God. I will strengthen you and help you;  

I will uphold you with my righteous right hand.”  Isaiah 41:10 

 
 

PRAYERS & PRAISE 
 

We have an urgent prayer request for Pastor Jack.  While driving back 
from Florida, Pastor Jack tripped over a hose while filling his gas tank, 
fell and broke his right elbow.  He is back home now and will require 
orthopedic surgery as soon as possible.  Please pray that that will happen 
and he can keep the pain under control.   
 
Donna Moreno was not able to have the surgery to repair her ankle.  
They are praying that it will take place next week sometime. 
 
Clara Koster’s brain surgery has been postponed for the time being.  
Please pray for them during this time of waiting.  
 

BEING THE HANDS & FEET 

 
Pastor Heather and her kiddos filled 100 activity bags for kids and will 
be passing them out to neighborhood kids on Friday, March 20.   
 
We will also utilize the food we had on hand for our Sunday Fellowship 
Brunch and Monday IMPACT dinners to make hot dinners for our 
neighbors.  There will be a “drive up” dinner available Monday, March 
23 from 5:30 – 6:30.  Those in need will be able to drive up under our 
awning and be given hot meals.  This will be advertised by flyers we hand 
out to families Friday. In addition we will be handing out the remainder 
Try Praying booklets that will have our churches labeled inside.  
 
We know this is the time to be the church and love our neighbors. With 
this said we need to limit volunteers to 10. If you wish to volunteer for 
either of these events, please let Pastor Heather or the office know ASAP.  
Please don't just show up. If you do wish to volunteer we ask that you 
only attend if you and your household have been healthy. You with be 
asked to wash hand entering the building and wear gloves while serving. 
 
Volunteers needed for Friday, March 20 at 3:00 pm 
Monday, March 23 at 4:30pm (some can come later too)  
 



 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
There will be no regular church service until further notice.  Pastor 
Heather will once again be streaming live on Facebook at 10:00 am, 
Sunday, March 22, and as long as we are not able to meet together. Grab 
a cup of coffee and join together virtually.   
 
Many of you may wonder about giving.  We are lining up on-line giving 
which will be available shortly.  We would encourage you all to mail your 
tithes and offering directly to the church (3330 Burlingame Ave., 
Wyoming 49509) in the meantime if you are able.   
 
Please contact us if you have any needs, prayer requests, or for any 
reason at all!  We will be in and out of the office and will not have any 
scheduled hours for the time being. 
 
We are available at any time of the day or night by phone or email: 
 
Pastor Heather Dood   
  Phone:  616-450-0302 
  Email:  hdood@hotmail.com 
 
Sue Stuk 
  Phone:  616-532-7729 
  Email:  office.gracewyoming@gmail.com 
    *Note this is a new email address!   
 
Church Phone:  616-538-3100 
 
Web Page: 
  www.gracewyoming.org  (This should be up and running very soon!) 
 
Temporary web site: 
  www.gracewyoming.net 
 
Facebook page: 
Grace Reformed Church – Wyoming, MI 
 
 

Above all else please pray for our Nation, President, Governor, 
Medical Staff, Grace and our neighborhood! 
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